
Annual Parish Meeting 

Present 

Alderman Peter Tyzack (Chairman) and Jonathan Edwardes (Parish Clerk) 

Also present 

Sue Binns, Mike Pruett, Kevin Weeks, Nick Davies, Richard Edwards, Gary Sheppard, Gillian Cox 

Apologies 

Carol Woodhouse, Heather Rickards and Ian S Roberts 

Chairman The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting, explaining that this is 

an opportunity for residents to speak about any topic they wished. 

ICI land Mr Sheppard asked for an update on the former ICI land where unpermitted land raising 

has taken place. Alderman Peter Tyzack gave an account of current actions being taken, 

with the objective of working with South Gloucestershire Council to correct the 

planning mistake they have made. However, if required the Parish Council will look at 

taking the matter further by legal process.  

M49 J1 Mr Edwards asked for an update on the M49 junction 1 completion. South 

Gloucestershire Council state they have a plan to get the junction finished but are 

reluctant to tell anyone what it is. This issue is being raised with South Gloucestershire 

Council at every opportunity. Given the responses to this question for the 

Neighbourhood Plan there is very strong public feeling that this project must be 

completed as soon as possible. 

With no further business the meeting closed at 7:25pm 

Minutes approved at a full Parish Council meeting on May 3rd 2022.  

 


